LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
May 3, 2021
TO: Honorable James White, Chair, House Committee on Homeland Security & Public Safety
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB929 by Sherman, Sr. (Relating to law enforcement policies and procedures regarding body worn
cameras.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

This bill would amend Section 1701.655(b) of the Occupations Code to require that a law enforcement
agency's (LEA) body worn camera (BWC) policy include provisions treating a BWC, and associated video and
audio recorded by the camera, as evidence.

This bill would require that a LEA's BWC policy must include a provision requiring certain peace officers to
keep a BWC activated for the entirety of the investigation, unless the camera has been deactivated in
compliance with the LEA's BWC policy.

The Alcoholic Beverage Commission and Texas Commission on Law Enforcement indicate the modifications
outlined in the bill's provisions would not result in a significant fiscal impact. This analysis assumes the costs
to the Department of Public safety associated with implementing the bill's provisions could be absorbed using

existing resources.

This analysis assumes implementing the provisions of the bill would not result in a significant impact on state
correctional populations or on the demand for state correctional resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Admin, 405 Department of Public Safety, 407 Law Enforcement, 458 Alcoholic
Beverage Commission, 696 Department of Criminal Justice

LBB Staff: JMc, DKN, KFB, NA, AF, LM, DGI
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